
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 

 

APRIL 

08       Occasional Care    

           (8.45am) 

13       Last Day of Term 1 

 Assembly Yr 4/5 

 (2.30pm) 

14  Pupil Free Day 

15  Good Friday 

   Pupil Free Day 

 

 

MAY 

02       Pupil Free Day 

03       First Day of Term 2 

  Athletics Day 

06       Mother’s Day  

           Celebration 

 Occasional Care       

 (8.45am) 

09       Catholic Education  

           Week 

           Playgroup (9.30am) 

10       NAPLAN starts 

12       Penola/Coonawarra  

 Arts Festival 

13       Assembly Yr 6  

              (2.30pm) 

 

Term 1 Week 10 

Thursday, April 7th 2022 

Newsletter 

YEAR 4/5 CLASS NEWS 

This term the Year 4/5 class have had the opportunity to work with the    

Reception and Year 1 class on a weekly basis. They have buddied up and 

read stories to each other. Comments from the Year 4/5 children include: 

‘this is so much fun, I love reading to them!’ “Wow, they are very good at 

reading and so little too!’ “Can we go over more than once a week?’ This 

program offers friendship building, leadership for the older children and rich 

conversations relating to the text.  



 

 

If you are requiring your child to be supervised on one 

or both of these days, please register your child by call-

ing the front office as soon as possible.  

COVID UPDATE 

If your child is symptom free, please send them to 

school. It is important for their own wellbeing and the 

continuation of their learning that they attend. Our 

school staff are incredibly diligent in following the edu-

cational processes to mitigate any spread.  

If your child is in isolation/quarantine due to being a 

close contact outside of school, please contact me 

and we will do what we can to provide learning for 

your child. 

 

If your child is unwell with cold symptoms, they need to 

remain home. They need to rest, recover and return to 

school when they are well. 

 

If a positive case is reported to us, you will be notified 

via email. As a small community we feel that it is essen-

tial to keep open lines of communication with families. 

Presently, there have been a number of increased cas-

es reported in surrounding towns. We are keeping a 

careful eye on these reports. If this impacts any up and 

coming events, including sport trainings, namely 

SAPSASA, we will communicate this to families as soon 

as possible. 

BUILDING PROJECT   

UPDATE 
Our building project is nearly 

complete. The expected move 

in date is May 19. We have 

been able to have a sneak 

peak and it is looking fantastic. 

Walls are up and plastered. The 

new Woods Learning Centre is 

also close to lock up stage.  

Climbing Tree have provided a 

detailed plan of our Nature Play 

area, which will be undertaken 

after the classes move back into 

their learning spaces. 

 

We look forward to a            

completely transformed space 

in the not too distant future.  

Dear Parents and Friends 

Life is busy, we always seem to have problems or things 

that need to be fixed. As we head towards the end of 

a busy and hectic term, there seems to be things   

coming at us from all angles. Too often in our days we 

tend to look for complex solutions to life’s problems. The 

following thoughts are constant reminders that might 

help us keep things in perspective and bring a sense of 

peace to our busy lives.  

THINGS TO REMEMBER  

We find what we look for in people. If we look for God, 

we find God. If we look for bad qualities, we find them. 

We, in a sense, select what we expect and we receive 

it. A life without challenges would be like going to 

school without lessons to learn. Challenges come not to 

depress or get us down, but to master and to help us to 

grow. In God’s wise and loving plan for us, no burden 

can fall upon us, no emergency can arise, no grief can 

overtake us, before we are given the grace and 

strength to meet them. We are happy or unhappy   

because of what we think and feel. 

During our last week of Term 1, let’s be about living and 

responding to the moment. We are who we are, and 

we are defined by the way we respond to those 

around us, especially those closest to us. 

 IMPORTANT  

STAFF PREPARATION/PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Please refer to the letter sent home last week and on 

schoolstream for updated information from Catholic 

Education SA regarding additional pupil free days. 

In brief, pupil-free days: 

Thursday, April 14 - Last day of Term 1 (refer to the     

letter, school student supervision available) 

Monday, May 2 - First day of Term 2 (refer to the letter, 

school student supervision available)  



 

 

DIBELS 

The school has recently begun to use whole-school  

data to track the progress of students’ literacy skills on 

an individual basis. DIBELS stands for the Dynamic Indi-

cators of Basic Early Literacy Skills and is a set of proce-

dures and measures for assessing the acquisition of liter-

acy skills. They are designed to be short fluency 

measures that can be used to regularly detect risk and 

monitor the              development of early literacy and 

early reading skills from Year 2 to Year 6.   

The research-based tasks focus on early literacy skills 

that are foundational to students’ reading proficiency 

and later reading development. The tests are            

informative to teaching practices and allows teachers 

to monitor individual targeted needs for students.   

The first set of testing was conducted within the first part 

of the term with the information being analysed by 

classroom teachers.  

If you would like further information on the               

whole-school data being collected to inform teaching 

and learning, feel free to contact our Leader of    

Learning, Sam Baxter or your child’s classroom       

teacher.   

PE 

Physical Education is valued at MMMS as an integral 

aspect of every child's development. There is a strong 

emphasis on skill development through a physical edu-

cation program that is based on fine and gross motor 

skill development. The skills taught in the PE area com-

prise one of three strands in the Health and Physical 

Education Curriculum. Miss Amy Boyd is our qualified PE 

teacher (she is an enthusiastic sports person herself) 

Amy conducts lessons with all classes to develop a 

range of skills and our students are encouraged to 

have a healthy and positive attitude towards participa-

tion and competition. 

PENOLA-COONAWARRA ARTS FESTIVAL 

We will once again host the Sunday Kids Program on 

our oval for The Penola-Coonawarra Arts Festival, 

which will take place on May 15th. On this day we will 

run a BBQ, and sell zooper doopers. We will also run a 

free art activity, which will be badge making and the 

MacKillop Markets will be open. 

For the MacKillop Markets the SAKG group are hoping 

to make beeswax wrappers. To do this we are looking 

for donations of pieces of material, which needs to be 

cotton. If you have any random pieces of cotton at 

home that you are able to donate can you please 

send it into school asap. Thank you in advance.  

As this is the last newsletter for the term, I take this op-

portunity to thank the entire school community, stu-

dents, parents and staff for a wonderful start to the 

2022 school year. Thank you for your ongoing commit-

ment and support throughout Term 1 to the life of Mary 

MacKillop Memorial School. We are certainly lucky to 

have a wonderful and supportive school community. 

Wishing you all a blessed Easter and well-earned rest 

over the holidays and we look forward to seeing you all 

on Tuesday 3rd May to begin Term 2. 

 

God bless 

 

 

Nicole  



 

 

CONDOLENCES 

Our sincere condolences to Jen and Romi on the    

passing of their treasured father and Pop. And to Danni 

on the passing of her beloved Nan. 

May God’s love wrap firmly around you at this time of 

sadness and grief. 

FLOURISH AWARDS 

Congratulation to the students who received a       

flourishing award last week. You have followed our 

school motto for 2022 where ‘We must teach more by 

example than by word.’ 

SCHOOL UNIFORM TERM 2 

The ‘Uniform Shop’ at school is open every day except 

Wednesdays. A reminder that with the holidays         

approaching and moving into Term 2 all students will 

need to change over to their winter uniform. I strongly 

suggest a winter uniform try on this weekend in case 

there are items that need to be ordered by Janice 

Coote.  

BIRTHDAYS 

Happy Birthday to Max (2nd), Mrs Schinckel we hope 

you both had a wonderful day. 

MCDONALD’S MAGIC HOOPS           

BASKETBALL 

Do you want to be involved in Millicent Basketball? 

Millicent Basketball provides children with the oppor-

tunity to stay active, make new friends, learn new skills 

and have fun.  

The new Term 2 Hoops Season commences on Monday 

9th May or Tuesday 10th May and plays through until 

almost the end of the term.  

More information and registration attached. 



 

 

WHAT IS HAPPENING IN THE HOLIDAYS 

Wattle Range Council has arranged fun activities all 

over the limestone coast during the holidays. More   

details and event schedule are attached. 

YOUNG CARERS 

Come and join the fun during the holidays. A brochure 

with details about Carers SA is attached at the end of 

the newsletter.  

BE ACTIVE CHALLENGE 

Reminder if your child is participating in the Premier’s 

be active challenge that they finish their booklets 

ready to be handed up during Week 1 Term 2. 

It is also not to late to sign up! See Ella in the front office 

to negotiate a timeline for completion, receive a new 

permission slip and their booklet.  



 

 

EASTER FOIL CHALLENGE 

The Easter Foil Challenge is back on this year.  

Did you know? We can save 95% of energy used to 

make aluminium foil by recycling our foil wrappings. 

EASTER MASS TIMES 

ST JOSEPH’S CHURCH, PENOLA (Portland St, PENOLA) 

Holy Thursday: 7pm Mass of the Lord’s Supper 

 Adoration at the Altar of Repose until 10pm 

Good Friday: 11am Stations of the Cross 

 3pm Liturgy of Good Friday 

Easter Sunday: 9am Mass 

St MARY STAR OF THE SEA CHURCH (2 Hagen St, ROBE) 

Good Friday: 11am Liturgy 

Easter Sunday: 12 noon Mass (Outside, bring own chair) 

FANTASY MEDIEVAL FAIR 

The inaugural Fantasy Medieval Fair for Mount Gambier 

is happening on April 23 & 24. 

We will have  

-The Confession combat arena  

-The Thistle Meadery tavern  

-Craiola’s Artisan alley 

-Armour to try on 

-Activities to try 

-Many, many stalls selling wares and food and          

beverage at the SE Voice Medieval marketplace  

-A costume competition.  

It will be lots of fun for the whole family, including    

Highland Cattle, Puppet Theatre, Jousters, Re-enactors, 

Henna, and more  

tickets are available online now.  

https://www.facebook.com/fantasymedievalfair 

www.fantasymedievalfair.com 



 

 

BEGINNING OF YEAR LITURGY 

Last week we joined together as a school to celebrate 

the new school year through a liturgy held outside on 

our school grounds. 

PENOLA PARISH 

Parish Priest: Fr Arul Dev  

SUNDAY 10th APRIL:  

PALM SUNDAY 

Luke 23:14-23:56 

 

EASTER EGGS 
The Easter egg is a popular and much loved symbol of 

Easter, the celebration of the resurrected Christ. So 

what is the connection? The Easter egg, being a      

hollow egg is reminiscent of the tomb that Jesus was 

placed in after His death on the Cross. This tomb was 

found empty by His disciples on the Sunday morning. 

The opening of the empty egg and the cracking of the 

outer ‘shell’ is much like the opening of the empty 

tomb, revealing the resurrection of Jesus on the morn-

ing of Easter Sunday.  

Due to this connection we ask 

that during Holy Week, before 

Easter Sunday, that no easter 

eggs are sent in or brought to 

school.  

PALM SUNDAY AND HOLY WEEK 

This Sunday marks the beginning of Holy Week with 

the celebration of Palm Sunday. Palm Sunday is when 

Catholic’s remember Jesus entering into Jerusalem to 

the crowds cheering and welcoming Him as ‘King’. 

Holy Week then helps us to prepare for the events of 

Holy Thursday and Good Friday. We remember the 

Last Supper and the vents of Good Friday,                

culminating in the Passion and crucifixion of Christ. 

This week students will be undertaking a series of   

classroom liturgies and activities to remember the 

events of Holy Week and 

eventually Easter in Term 

2. Through these liturgies 

and reflections we are 

able to explore in more 

detail the love and     

compassion that Jesus has 

for us all. 

SHANIELLA 

This week through Project Compassion we learn 

about Shaniella who is attending a vocational school 

in the Solomon Islands supported by Caritas Australia 

Solomon Islands (CASI). 

Not long after Shaniella started, the school was hit by 

a landslide, flooding, and a cyclone, all in quick suc-

cession.  

With your kind support, CASI helped install water 

tanks, restoring clean water access to nearby schools, 

health centres and the wider community. Training was 

held in agricultural skills to help boost the school com-

munity’s food security, as well as in environmental risk 

management and emergency responses. 

Now, Shaniella can complete her skills training, with 

enough water and food to eat, and 

improved sanitation. She is improv-

ing her ability to earn an income, 

learning skills which will expand her 

job opportunities. Students are also 

better prepared to respond when 

disaster strikes.  

Watch a short film about Shaniella’s 

story here. 

Don’t forget that you can donate to Project Compassion 

on behalf of our school using the link below. 

https://fundraise.projectcompassion.org.au/mmms  

https://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion/shaniella-story-video
https://fundraise.projectcompassion.org.au/mmms


 

 

MACKILLIOP MARKET 

BEGINNING OF  

YEAR MASS 

R/1 ASSEMBLY 



 

 



 

 



 

 

McDonald’s  
MAGIC HOOPS BASKETBALL 

 

Do you want to be involved in Millicent Basketball? 
Millicent Basketball provides children with the opportunity to stay active, make new friends, learn new skills and have fun.  

 

The new Term 2 Hoops Season commences on Monday 9th May or Tuesday 10th May and plays through until almost the end of the 

term. Monday sessions run from 4:15pm till 5:pm and Tuesday sessions run from 4:15 till 5pm at the Peter Seebohm Stadium. Ses-

sions involve an introduction to basketball, as well as skill development while having fun. McDonalds Hoops is aimed at children be-

tween the ages of 5 – 7 who are interested in basketball.   

Monday sessions will only be formed if there is enough interest. 

Payment 

Children who did not participate in 2021, the fee for the term is $65, which includes a Hoops t-shirt and weekly training sessions. Chil-

dren who did participate, the fee for the new term is $50 (excludes t-shirt). Payment must be paid before the first session. To be a-

part of this season, fill out the form below. Then, take the attached form and payment to Denton Sportspower by Thursday 5th May or 

if its more convenient because you live out of town you can fill out and email the registration form to mdiba458@outlook.com and 

pay on the first night or use sports voucher.   

 

Please ensure all details are filled out correctly. On the bottom of the registration form  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact Peter Seebohm on 0438 388 073 

 

 

McDonalds Magic Hoops  

Registration Form 2022 (Term 2) 
 

PLEASE CIRCLE WHICH SESSION YOUR CHILD WILL BE ATTENDING:    MONDAY   /    TUESDAY  

Full Name……………………………………………………………………………………… 

Age……………………. Date of Birth…………………………… Sex:   Male    / Female 

Address………………………………………………………………………........................... 

Suburb…………………………………. Postcode……………… 

Contact Number…………………………Email……………………………………………………… 

Please indicate payment method used:   

Pay at Denton’s Sportspower  or     use sports voucher  

 

Please circle:       Child        who have              participated in previous season $50 

     New children       who have not           participated in the previous season $65 

If you wish to use your sports voucher, please   
attach the voucher to this form and pay nothing.  
This will be your payment for both  terms.    

mailto:mdiba458@outlook.com


 

 



 

 



 

 


